BATV Annual Meeting of the Membership ?/
March 15, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM at the DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel Boston in Bedford, MA.
The meeting was open to all BATV members.

President's Report:

Greg McClay welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted that there were copies of the minutes from
last year’s meeting at all of the tables. Greg asked for a motion to accept the minutes from last year's
Annual Meeting, they were accepted unanimously. Greg also noted that there were copies of the
President’s Report available to everyone within the Annual Report on the tables. There were no
nominees for membership election so that seat will remain open. He asked that if anyone was
interested in becoming a board member to reach out to him or any of the board members with any
questions they may have. At the March Board Meeting which was held last night, the board
unanimously re-elected board members John Gagliardi, Douglas Meagher, Jim Woodside and Helen
Potter as well as Ellen Rawlings remains the Town Manager appointee. Greg asked that each of the
members stand up and a round of applause was shared. Greg also asked all the remaining board
members to stand up and he did a shout out of appreciation for all the work that the board has done
and thanked them for their support. Members included John Coyne, Pam Anastasia, Bill Collins, Jim
Dangora, Conner McCarron, Donna Popkin, and Michael Rossi.

Greg announced that last year we celebrated BATV's 30" Anniversary with a year full of many
celebrations with a ton of activities that were very effective in highlighting BATV's position in the
community and what they offer for this community, and on behalf of the entire membership he thanked
our executive director Sam Schauerman and our Assistant Executive Director, Nancy Albertson.

Greg also pointed out the signs on the tables for the Kindness Film Festival that BATV will be putting on
and thanked Tara Splingaerd for her help in putting this program together.

Dinner was served with the wonderful piano music played by pianist Max Holm.

After dinner was served, there was entertainment which this year was a comedy show. A wonderful
performance was put on by three talented comedians, Tony V., Carolyn Plummer and Brad Mastragelo.
The comedians did a wonderful performance, and everyone seemed to enjoy the show.

New Business:

Prizes were presented to the Trivia winners.
Old Business:

None

A motion was made to adjourn - unanimous.



